
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

October 1, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt

Michele Turner

Heather Nalls

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jennifer Briggs

Tiffany Martin

Mary Rantala

Kelly Dowdy

Holly Spangler

I. Meeting called to order at 7:47am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The August 27, 2015 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Report (Lindy)
· Technology (Holly Spangler): See attachment.  Technology budget needs to be adjusted due to CMS purchasing Chromebooks for all 5th grade.  iPads and Chromebooks moved around to accommodate all grade levels.  After doing so, still need 10 Chromebooks for TD and 20 pairs of headphones for technology lab and classrooms which will cost approximately $3,000.  Further discussion on how to spend surplus funds from initial technology budget.
· Summer Read-a-thon:  Approximately $6,000 raised.  Per Sean Bird, SLT’s input is in-line with Executive Board’s decision to hold money and try to raise remaining funds necessary to do doors next year.  CMS has denied request for matching funds to make up difference.  Announcement will be put in Timbertalk.  Campaign will ramp up much earlier to attract more student participants.  Chairs need to be identified.
· Agenda & Magazine Orders:  Discussion regarding PTA funding agenda and magazine orders as opposed to school.  Would give PTA control of profits.  Ellen, Michele, Lindy & Jennifer to do analysis.
· Reading Eggs:  Confirmed payment made.
· Teacher Study Books:  Paid.  Went under Cathy McCaskill’s novel budget line item.
· Science Olympiad:  Will make payment soon.
· TD / Science Conference:  Need invoices to pay.
IV. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· Teacher’s Lounge:  A BWE parent has offered her time and talent to redesign teacher’s lounge.  Paint and such could fall under Dad’s Group budget but will need proposal to find out costs involved (ie. furniture and other big ticket items).  
· Kindergarten Teacher:  Due to our high numbers in Kindergarten, we qualified for new teacher.  Lauren Phillips has been hired for literacy support pull-out groups.  She’ll be located in old ESL room across from Mrs. Garner’s room.
· Day 20 Numbers:  At 820 students.  CMS still evaluating teacher positions county wide.  When complete will determine administrative needs.  Already qualify for 3rd secretary, 2nd counselor and possibly another teacher assistant.
· Blue Ribbon Award:  As part of the media coverage, Senator Pittenger will be at school on Monday.  South Charlotte Weekly will also be on hand as will a communication’s representative from CMS.
V. President’s Report (Ellen)
· Blue Ribbon Award:  Celebration will take place next Wednesday (CMS early release day and National Walk To School Day).  Media coverage will also cover our Safe School Award.  County will also be on hand with reflectors to hand out to all 1st graders.  Health Team will have water bottles to giveaway.  Heather purchased 900 blue ribbon stickers to pass out to all students and staff.  Heather also has gotten 900 mini cupcakes donated by Harris Teeter.  Front doors will be wrapped in blue paper, teacher’s lounge will be decorated, and balloons in front and in foyer.  Mary to get sign through CMS announcing award.  Also discussed getting yard signs advertising award.  Perhaps offered via Spirit Wear.  Suzi to get quote for addition to marquee announcing award.  Heather will send out Sign Up Genius to solicit volunteers to help with festivities.
· Reflections:  Chair has not fulfilled duties so Michele Turner will chair.  Will meet with Gail Glunz and Jean Phillips to push participation in classes.  Theme this year is Let Your Imagination Fly.
· Bingo Night:  Flyer going home in communication pockets.  2 seatings.  Higher ticket price this year.  Christy McQueen handling concessions.
· Boys Night Out:  Mark Turner has been identified as the new Boys Night Out chair.
· Invest For Success:  Campaign going well.  Average donation ~$180.  Donations range from $2 to $2,000.
· Photography:  Ellen to approach Caroline about moving to once school photo session a year as opposed to two (fall and spring).
VI. PTA Membership (Jennifer)
· Membership only at 340 which is about 250 less than last year.  Down across all grade levels.  Reasons why discussed.  Online form?  Combining PTA membership form with directory form confusing?
· Suzi to import spreadsheet into NCPTA database.
· Ellen to call all members who submitted PTA membership form but did not pay.
VII. Nominating (Tiffany)
· Will identify 5 candidates for nominating committee and will work with upmost confidentiality.
IX.  Meeting adjourned at 9:33am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


